Lancaster PTO February Minutes
February 7, 2011 @ 6:30 pm

In Attendance:

Carolyn Soto, Angela Dolan, Nancy Weber, Brian Novak, Lisa MaCall, Rita DiStefano-French, PJ Libby, Paula Castner, Debbie Perry, Kas Quinn.

Treasurer’s Report: $28,451.00

Old Business:

· The Cultural Enrichment committee received a grant from the Lancaster Cultural Council for $1600.00.  The Astronomer program was not well received; considering it for 2 years down the road.  Upcoming events:  Boston Ballet, February 11.  The Slapstick science show was a HUGE hit with students and teachers alike.  Request that show come back again.  The Laser show was also a big hit.  The Learning by Design program is still unsure in terms of the time frame.

· Book Fair and Carnival to be held March 2nd.  Will include guest readers, 4H, boy scouts, girl scouts. Mascots and Party of Gold sale for adults.
· Auction on April 1, 2011 at the Bull Run restaurant.  Donation items are being sent in from vendor and donors.  Parent letters have been sent out.  Classroom projects are underway, and more classroom parent volunteers are needed.  Kohl’s department store will donate volunteers on night of auction if enough has signed up to help out.  An emcee and auctioneer are still needed for the night of the auction.  Suggestions for names were passed around.

· Cathy Their who is coordinating this year’s Lip Sync, will coordinate again for next year’s show.  Approximately 130 elementary and 20 middle school students have signed up for the show.  35 volunteer parents to help assist with preparations.  Practices have started.  Need a P.O. for speakers.
· The Andrew Foster Scholarship raffle from the winter sale made a profit of $480.00.  Still selling tickets at all PTO events.  The drawing for spring raffle is June 8 and the MRE spring concert.  At the May meeting essay winners will be decided.

· The Barnes and Noble event is still pending.

· The Family dance netted a profit of $58.00

· Nature’s Classroom supper to be held on April 13, 2011.  To be run by the 4th grade parent to help raise money for the 5th grade trip.

· Both the Daddy/Daughter dance and Mother/Son dance dates have changed.  DD will be held on April 29, 2011 and MS dance on May 6, 2011.  Cost for the deejay is $400.00.  Photographers being looked at for dances.  Supplies donated by Kas Quinn, coordinator.

New Business:

· PTO board election in May.  Looking for nominees.

· Bounty campaign is put on hold.

Financial Requests:  none.

Adjourned:  8:05 pm.

